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Town of East Windsor 

Special Town Meeting 

October 6, 2016 

 

A Special Town Meeting of the Town of East Windsor was held at the Town Hall, 11 Rye Street, Broad 

Brook, CT on October 6, 2016.  The meeting was called to order by First Selectmen, Robert Maynard at 

7:30 P.M.  Motion was made by Paul Anderson and seconded by Rebecca Talamini to nominate Robert 

Maynard to preside as Moderator. Motion was made by Linda Sinsigallo and seconded by Paul Anderson 

to have nominations cease. Both motions passed to have Robert Maynard presided as moderator. Town 

Clerk, Joanne Slater read the call to Town Meeting.  Moderator, Robert Maynard read the Statement of 

Eligibility To Vote.   

 

The following resolution was introduced and read by John Burnham. 

Item #1:  Resolved:    To consider and approve the transfer of Title of the 4-acre parcel known 

as 12 Griffin Road from the Town of East Windsor to the East Windsor Historical Society, in lieu of 

$32,000 to be used to acquire open space and $1.00 for legal transfer. 

 

John Burnham moved that the foregoing resolution be adopted, seconded by Dale Nelson. 

The resolution passed with 30 yes votes and 0 no votes. 

John Burnham stated that the Planning & Zoning Commission released the open space restriction on this 

4 acre parcel.  The East Windsor Historical Society Inc. is buying this parcel with full intentions to sell it 

after they remove the Barber Hill school house.  East Windsor Historical Society Inc. is taking this parcel 

as an unapproved building lot at this time.  Future owners will have to go through the Planning & Zoning 

Commission to make this parcel an approved lot.   

 

Paul Anderson made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Diane Lajoy. Meeting adjourned at 7:39 PM. 

 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted,     

 

                                      

Joanne M. Slater 

Town Clerk 


